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6 September 
 
 
 
Dear Jon  
 
Elephant & Castle ticket hall enhancements to support the Bakerloo line 
extension 
 
I am writing to confirm TfL’s decision to commit match funding of up to £7.5m to 
support the delivery of an integrated station box at Elephant & Castle as part of 
the planned new Northern line ticket-hall. This is contingent upon the 
agreement of the London Borough of Southwark to provide 50% funding for the 
additional infrastructure 
 
This additional infrastructure would enable a single integrated Northern and 
Bakerloo line station entrance and ticket hall to be delivered. This decision 
authorises TfL to continue to develop plans for an integrated ticket hall to 
support the Bakerloo line extension at an additional cost of up to £15m, which is 
expected to be required in FY 2023/24. 
 
As you are aware, the Bakerloo line extension is a key Mayoral priority. The 
provision of a combined station will further enhance the case for the scheme by 
delivering a better station for passengers and the local area. In particular, it will 
provide single focal point for accessing the Underground that fits with the 
existing and planned changes to the wider town centre and also enables the 
opportunity for a fully accessible station, including interchange between the 
Bakerloo and Northern lines. 
 
Crucially, this represents a unique opportunity to safeguard the future delivery 
of the Bakerloo line extension and provide the first piece of infrastructure for the 
extension. This decision by TfL and Southwark Council to jointly support this 
initiative is an important demonstration of the ongoing commitment by both 
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parties to the redevelopment of Elephant & Castle as well as to the Bakerloo 
line extension more widely. We look forward to continuing to work closely with 
you. 
 

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 
Lucinda Turner 
Director of Spatial Planning 
Email: lucindaturner@tfl.gov.uk  
Direct line: 020 3054 7133 
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